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Re: 

 
2025 Valve Spring 
Addendum 

 
April 1, 2025 

 
Because of the rising cost and declining quality of the GM 602 valve 

spring, MidVale Speedway will now permit the PAC replacement spring 

for competition in the Race-1 sealed 602 crate engines. 

 

Again, Midvale Speedway Race-1 602 engines will be permitted to use 

the PAC replacement spring part # 1210X. 

 
 

Competitors may still use the GM 19154761 springs as well. 

 

Minimum installed height of 1.700 must be maintained. 

 

ALL related components MUST remain factory GM 602. 

 

The two springs listed are the ONLY allowable options. 

 

ALL other Race-1 engine programs must stay with 100% GM factory 

components (unless written rules state otherwise). 


